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FY 2021/2022 Annual Plan 

 
Notice of 45-Day Public Comment Period 
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April 1, 2021, 7:30 a.m. 
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City of Mesa 
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Notice of Availability of the Proposed Public Housing Authority  
FY 2021/2022 Annual Plan 

 
 
The 1998 Federal Housing Act requires all Public Housing Authorities to complete and submit 
an Annual Plan to the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), and that the 
public be given the opportunity to provide comments. The purpose of the Plan is to outline the 
goals, objectives, and methodology the agency will use to provide assisted and affordable 
housing through the use of federal funds in Mesa.  
 
Beginning on February 14, 2021, the Mesa Housing Authority’s proposed FY 2021/2022 Annual 
Plan will be available electronically for review by the general public and can be found on the 
City’s Housing Services website at: https://www.mesaaz.gov/housing 
 

 
Notice of 45-Day Public Comment Period 

February 14, 2021 – March 31, 2021 
 
A 45-day public comment period regarding the Housing Authority’s proposed FY 2021/2022 
Annual Plan will begin on Sunday, February 14, 2021, and conclude at the end of business on 
Wednesday, March 31, 2021. Public comments will be accepted anytime during the 45-day 
public comment period. Concerned residents should submit their comments to the: City of Mesa 

https://www.mesaaz.gov/housing


Housing Services by fax at 480-644-2923 or email to housing.info@mesaaz.gov. Written 
comments regarding the Plan will be accepted before April 1, 2021. 
 

Notice of Public Hearing (Proposed Public Housing Authority  
FY 2021/2022 Annual Plan 
April 1, 2021, 7:30 a.m. 

 
A public hearing will be held to review and solicit comments from the general public regarding 
the Mesa Housing Authority’s proposed Public Housing Authority FY 2021/2022 Annual Plan. 
The hearing will occur at a meeting of the Housing Governing Board on Thursday, April 1, 2021, 
at 7:30 a.m.  Public participation will be available electronically.  To request to speak at the 
meeting, please contact Mary Brandon at 480-644-5852 or at mary.brandon@mesaaz.gov by 
March 30, 2021. 
 
The City of Mesa endeavors to make all public meetings accessible to persons with disabilities.  
If you are a person with a disability and require a reasonable accommodation in order to 
participate in programs and services offered by the City of Mesa Housing Authority, please 
contact Mary Brandon at 480-644-5852 or at mary.brandon@mesaaz.gov. Hearing impaired 
individuals should call 711 (Arizona TDD Relay). To the extent possible, accommodations will 
be made within the time constraint of the request, and you may be required to provide 
information to support your reasonable request. 
 
Mary Brandon 
Housing Services 
 
February 14, 2021 
East Valley Tribune 
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